Department Chair Meeting Minutes

College of Arts and Sciences

August 31, 2010

The meeting was called to order at 8:00 a.m. on Tuesday, August 31, 2010.  Dr. Vagn K. Hansen, Dean of the College of Arts and Sciences, presided.  Department Chairs present:  Ms. Chiong-Yiao Chen, Dr. Paul Kittle, Dr. Brent Olive, Dr. Gregory Pitts, Dr. Phil Bridgmon, Dr. Ron Smith, Dr. Robert Garfrerick, Dr. Craig Christy, Dr. Bill Strong, Dr. Christopher Maynard, Dr. David Muse, LTC Michael Snyder, Dr. David McCullough, Dr. Brenda Webb, Dr. Richard Hudiburg, Dr. Joy Borah, and Dr. Craig Robertson.  Debbie Tubbs took the minutes.  

1. Report from COAD.  Dr. Hansen reported on meetings held on August 17 and August 30.  Highlights included:
-Policy revision discussions (non-regionally accredited institutions, academic forgiveness/academic fresh start, admission of seniors, and criteria for Profiles in Excellence).
2.
Alabama Academic Advising Conference, September 17.  Dr. Hansen expressed his support of attendance at this conference held here at UNA and offered to send one person from each department with funds from our budget.  He stated if more than one person in each department was interested in attending to please make him aware of this information.  During discussion, challenges regarding advising, classroom space, scheduling issues regarding the College of Education, and student’s schedules being voided for non-payment and then pressure for administrative assistants to open those courses back up were mentioned.
3.
Constitution Day Observance, September 17.  Dr. Hansen reminded the group that because we receive federal monies we are required to provide a program regarding the Constitution that should be held on September 17.  This year’s speaker will be Dr. Hansen and the program will be at 10:00 a.m. in Wesleyan Hall Auditorium.
4.
Faculty Development Leave Committee Opening.  Dr. Hansen stated that we have been notified that our representative’s (Dr. Richard Hudiburg) term has expired and Debbie will send an email asking for nominations.  Once we receive nominations, paper ballots will be sent to each department and the department will collect the ballots and return to our office by the following Friday. 
5.
Assessment and Planning. (Student Learning Outcomes in the Majors and Student Learning Outcomes in General Education).   Dr. Hansen discussed with the department chairs the necessity of being in compliance with SACS and that workshops are going to be offered to help make sure that all departments are in compliance.  In regard to student learning outcomes, these outcomes should show ability and be measurable.  Departments will need documentation of the outcomes and documentation showing assessment used to change pedagogy.  Another important aspect is courses that have multiple sections – all sections should have the same projected outcomes.  This will be true for general education courses as well as courses for specific majors.  Dr. Hansen suggested that as you make plans to prepare plans for next year that you assess what you accomplished and send him a memo for documentation.  There were concerns expressed that last year’s document could not be printed in a readable form and Dr. Hansen acknowledged that issue and stated they are working on that and it should be print readable very soon.
8.
Other.


-Bookstore problems were discussed.

-It was noted that salary adjustments have not been addressed.

-Brenda Webb reported that the Strategic Budget and Planning subcommittee is addressing the reimbursement of monies and a protocol to speed up refunds.


-Rolling over budgets back to the department was confirmed.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:20 a.m.

Minutes were prepared by Debbie Tubbs on September 15, 2010.

Minutes were approved by Dr. Hansen on September 24, 2010.
Minutes were submitted for approval to department chairs on September 28, 2010.
